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July 27, 2015 

 

San Francisco Elections Commission 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 48 

San Francisco, CA 94102 

 

Dear Commissioners Packard, Fasick, Fraps, Jorgensen, and Unruh: 

 

I am writing with respect to the Mission Rock ballot measure that will appear on San 

Francisco’s November 2015 ballot. SPUR has participated in the planning process for 

the Mission Rock project, and our Board of Directors has endorsed a yes vote on the 

ballot measure.  

 

The last eight years of community engagement have resulted in a strong neighborhood 

plan that will include a mix of uses with over eight acres of parks, and a commitment 

to a minimum of 33% affordable housing on site. The Port, City, community and many 

organizations including SPUR are supportive of this project with these public benefits 

as part of the plan.  

 

We encourage the Ballot Simplification Committee to include these requirements of a 

minimum of 33% affordable housing and eight acres of open space in the ballot 

question. We believe it is important that voters understand that their approval of the 

overall height limits must include these public benefits.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and please do not hesitate to contact me 

with any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Gabriel Metcalf 

President & CEO 

 


